STATE OF INDIANA)

                             SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY)

The March 11, 2021, special meeting of the Clay County Commissioners was called to order by President Marty Heffner at 10:00 a.m.  Those present included Commissioners Paul Sinders, Marty Heffner, and Bryan Allender. Also attending was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the County Executive, and Jennifer M Flater, Auditor of Clay County who made a record of the proceedings to wit:

IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF COMMUNITY CROSSING GRANT BID PACKET
Marty presented the bid packet from the County Highway Department. This will be for asphalt jobs for the community crossing grant for 2021 if Clay County is awarded funds. The Commissioners are all very hopeful we will receive the full Community Crossing Grant again this year

Motion to approve the Community Crossing Grant bid packets as presented was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF SUBDIVISION
Eric presented General Ordinance 2021-1 and stated he had made an amendment. Also there will need to be verbiage added to the official plat that states the Commissioners have no responsibility for the roads in the Solitude Ranch Subdivision. Once the original plat is delivered to the Auditor’s Office the Commissioners will come in to sign the plat and Jennifer will have the document recorded.
Motion to suspend the rules was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.

Motion to approve Ordinance 2021-1 as amended and the Certificate of Approval by Commissioners of Clay County, Indiana was made by Paul Sinders and seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 3-0.
IN THE MATTER OF CONSIDERATION OF APPOINTMENTS TO THE VAN BUREN FIRE DISTRICT BOARD

Bryan discussed the issues with the Van Buren Fire District Board in great detail. Several members have resigned or moved out of the district. There should be 5 members on the board and currently there is only one remaining. Also there are concerns with how the money is being spent and if there is a contract in place.
Bryan Allender made the motion, seconded by Marty Heffner, that we appoint Tim Williams to represent the Town of Harmony for the year 2021, Steve Withers appointed to represent the Town of Knightsville for 2021 and 2022, Matt Misner appointed to represent Van Buren Township for 2021, 2022, and 2023, Mary Ray appointed to represent At-Large for 2021 and 2022, and Mike Bemis to represent the Town of Carbon for 2021, 2022, 2023, and 2024.  All appointments expire at the end of the indicated calendar year.  The Commissioners are also to be notified if a fire district board member resigns or moves out of the district.  Motion carried 3-0.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business pertaining to this special meeting, a motion to adjourn was made by Bryan Allender and seconded by Paul Sinders.  Motion carried 3-0.  
Clay County Commissioners 

Attest:

Clay County Auditor
